
 
 
 

February Note from Grant&Hali 2022 
 

Dearest Ministry Partners, 
 
May His love empower us to live out and demonstrate the Father’s Love for Yeshua/Jesus, their love for one 
another, their love for us, our love for God, and our love for one another. 
 
 
On the Road 
As we write this note, we are heading North from a month on the road in Florida and North Carolina. 
Beloved, this is a new day, and especially for The R911 Project message, it is the time now for it to come 
forth in the Body. Without us getting into too much detail, we have been connecting to leadership in various 
streams of the Ekklesia/Church, inviting them to engage in The R911 Project teachings. We are in the process 
of editing a couple of our messages and will have them ready for you for next month to listen to and watch. 
 
 
The R911 Project 
We have also been connecting with a good number of groups engaging in the video series and just recently 
met with the first group who just finished both parts of the teachings. The testimonies were incredible, 
powerful, and extremely encouraging—such wonderful fruit came out of the video project, transforming 
hearts into this Restoration and Reformation. Please click on the link here to watch these testimonies. Special 
thanks to Jong Kim from IHOP KC for hosting and Dr. Susan Sevensky, who sponsored the event. We are 
preparing these testimonies to view for next month. 
 
Media Platform  
We are still in the process of finishing our media platform. The Webinar is going really well, and we just 
added Spanish interpretation. Charisma Magazine is promoting the monthly Webinar, and in March, we 
launch The R911 Project Podcast series through them. The podcast will include a 15–20-minute study on The 
Reconnection message using the main R911 book and leadership interviews and discussions about the Church 
and Messianic bodies coming together and moving into this Restoration the family. 
 
 
February Travels 
Please pray for us as we fly out to Kansas City for our 10 Days leadership retreat. We will be seeking the 
Lord together for fresh direction as the Lord continues to expand this ministry focus in the Ekklesia/Church. 
We will also be connecting with IHOP KC during our visit and visiting Kingdom Living Messianic fellowship. 
 
Thank you so much for your prayers and support; we couldn’t do this without you. Please click here for our monthly 
Prayer Links. 
 
 
Lots of love in Yeshua, 
And for His Glory, 
 

Grant&Hali  
 

Romans911.org 
 


